THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

(Congregational) 13740 Pearl Road Strongsville, Ohio 44136 Rev. Rebecca Stephenson, Pastor



Church Telephone: (440) 238-6697 Email: StrongsvilleUCC@gmail.com www.strongsvilleucc.com Traditional Worship 9:45 a.m. Sunday Contemporary Worship 11:15 a.m. Sunday

NOVEMBER 2014 NEWSLETTER

WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

NOVEMBER 2

Communion, All Saints Sunday

Scripture: Joshua 3:7-17

Sermon: Crossin' over the Jordan

TRADITIONAL 9:45 a.m.

Dedication of Memorials Sacrament of Baptism

Liturgist: Kenn Oerkfitz Greeter: Volunteer Needed **Ushers:** Volunteers Needed

Nursery: Cathy Hawk Coffee Hour: Sarah Herzog

CONTEMPORARY 11:15 a.m.

Liturgist: Lora Rung

Graphics Operation: Michele Mihlack

Coffee Hour: Sarah Herzog

NOVEMBER 9

Scripture: To be determined

Sermon: To be determined

TRADITIONAL 9:45 a.m.

Liturgist: Jim Studer Greeter: Linda Plain **Ushers:** Sharon Heinrich and Linda Plain **Nursery:** Beth Giuliano

Coffee Hour: Sarah Hayes

CONTEMPORARY 11:15 a.m.

Liturgist: Sharon Heinrich

Graphics Operation: Rosemary Bechtel

Coffee Hour: Sarah Hayes

NOVEMBER 16

Scripture: Isaiah 6:1-8 **Sermon:** Whom Shall I Send?

Diaconate French Toast Brunch 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

TRADITIONAL 9:45 a.m.

Liturgist: Ted Bickley **Greeters:** Kris Fischer and Michael **Ushers:** Volunteers Needed Nursery: Tom Gaumer **Coffee Hour:** Rosemary Bechtel

CONTEMPORARY 11:15 a.m.

Liturgist: Jack Stephenson

Graphics Operation: Vicky Masuga

Coffee Hour: Rosemary Bechtel

NOVEMBER 23

Collection for Mitten Tree Begins, Dedication of Thanksgiving Baskets, Dedication of Pledge Cards

Scripture: Luke 10:1-11 and 16 **Sermon:** Blessed Are Your Eyes Holiday Open House, Live Nativity,

and City Lighting at 5:00 P.M.

TRADITIONAL 9:45 a.m.

Liturgist: Betty Craig Greeter: Volunteer Needed **Ushers:** Volunteers Needed **Nursery:** Sarah Herzog Coffee Hour: Bev Wehr

CONTEMPORARY 11:15 a.m.

Liturgist: Betty Craig **Graphics Operation:** Sharon Heinrich

Coffee Hour: Bev Wehr

NOVEMBER 30

Advent Begins, Hanging of the Greens

Scripture: Isaiah 64:1-19 **Sermon:** *Let's Be Pliable*

TRADITIONAL 9:45 a.m.

Women's Fellowship Candy Sale after Worship

Liturgist: Bruce Keenen Greeter: Claire Wills Ushers: Volunteers Needed Nursery: Sarah Hayes Coffee Hour: Cathy Hawk

CONTEMPORARY 11:15 a.m.

Liturgist: Sarah Hayes

Graphics Operation:Michele Mihlack

Coffee Hour: Cathy Hawk

FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK

Question: There seems to be a lot of excitement around the church. What's going on?

There is a lot going on around the church. One of the most visible changes is the renovations to the sanctuary. For years there has been a problem seeing during worship if you sit in the side space. Also it is difficult for a physically challenged person to find a place to sit. The current renovations to the choir loft area will help to alleviate those issues. The choir loft is being expanded to accommodate the growing music program. The organ and piano will be adjusted in order to give sight lines into the side space. Two pews from the front of the church will be relocated into the side space to make room for the musical instruments and for seating space for physically challenged persons. The relocation of the two pews will also make the side space feel more like part of the sanctuary, with a clearer view. New carpeting is also being installed to bring the space together. I want to thank Doug, Dick, and Devin, who did the building of the new decking. I especially want to thank Doug, who for the past year has been moving all the instruments and equipment each Sunday as the band sets up and breaks down. Thanks, Doug! That's a lot of work!

Likewise, there has been a change in the direction our music program is going. As of the beginning of October, there are three people working as a team to direct out music program. Ken Mehalko is graciously leading the Chancel Choir as we search for a Choir Director. He has already brought many new members to the choir, and we will need that space created in the renovation. Elena Taylor is directing the Praise Band, as well as playing the keyboard, organ and piano for worship services. Elena has also begun a Children's Choir and a Children's Instrumental Program. She has also brought four new musicians to the Praise Band. If she keeps going, it might just become the Praise Orchestra! Barb Fraunfelder has begun to lead the Bell Choir and will help Elena with tone chimes for the Children's Choir. Barb has also begun teaching various levels of bells from beginner through advanced. Wow! It's amazing to see all this happening. I know we will again be seen as one of the top churches for music perhaps in all of

Strongsville and the Cleveland area. You have to hear the beautiful music at both services!

We are also starting a new Wednesday FREE LUNCH program. Everyone who would like a free lunch, regardless of your circumstances, is welcome to come Wednesday at noon beginning the second Wednesday in November for lunch. I'm going to need lots of help. Soup, sandwich, dessert, drinks and fellowship are all part of this program. I hope the word spreads, and more and more people come. This will be EVERY WEDNESDAY at noon.

It's also time for our Thanksgiving food drive. Please remember to bring your food to church. Last year we fed 50 families for Thanksgiving. This year we hope to provide food for 75 families. The list of food is on page 3 of this newsletter.

Finally, it's pledge season. This year's theme is *A Time to Grow*. Last year we took a step, and this year we all need to take another step. We all should try to enact our faith by challenging ourselves to become tithers. Each 1% we undertake is a step toward becoming a tither. I will be frank here and ask you to please pledge to the ministry of Jesus Christ through Strongsville UCC. This past year we have done much better than years gone by, but there is still need. Each month we seem to make it—but just by the skin of our teeth. We all need to try our best to step up and help. Jack and I are strong believers in the tithe and continue to make that pledge, and we will seek to give a gift, in addition to our pledge, if we can.

Pastor Becky

Strongsville UCC

TURKEY DINNER

Saturday – November 1, 2014 Seatings at 4:30 P.M., 5:45 P.M., + 7:00 P.M.

Reservations Only – (440) 238-8192
Adults - \$10 Ages 6-12 - \$5 Under 6 – Free
Help will be needed, and a signup sheet will be posted in
Pilgrim Hall. For safety reasons, no children under age 6
(with or without parent) can be helpers in any capacity
during the serving hours of 4:30 to 7:30 p.m. Children
6 to 10 years old must have a parent helping them.

THE THRIFT SHOP WILL BE OPEN.

DIACONATE DAILIES!

Hi All! As we welcome fall weather and the changing and falling leaves, I think about all the exciting things that begin to happen at our church in the Fall. Some things started in October and will continue into November! We have already started collecting food for our Thanksgiving Baskets. Please help us if you can. We have a goal of 75 baskets! If you know of someone in need this holiday season, please let the church office know or fill out the form on the back of your Attendance Card.

On November 2 we will honor our loved ones for All Saints Day. If you would like to remember someone, please write their name on the back of your Attendance Card. We will light candles during the service in their memory.

Please join the Diaconate for a French Toast Breakfast on November 16. We will be opening our breakfast to the public and will offer French toast, eggs, sausage, coffee cake, and beverages. We will serve breakfast from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Tickets will be available starting November 2.

On November 23 our church will again open its doors to the public. We will have a live nativity with live animals including Charlie the Camel, music, goodies, and much more! Please mark your calendars and help with this church-wide event! Sign-ups will be available soon in Pilgrim Hall.

We will again be looking for help to decorate the church for Christmas. More information will follow in the coming weeks. Also we ask everyone to please think about serving on a committee in our church. The Nominating Committee will be looking for people within the next month or two, so please think about serving.

We have great plans coming up for the Advent season. Please plan to join us this Fall!

Serving in Christ's name, Rachel Zielinski Diaconate Chairperson

Diaconate

FRENCH TOAST BREAKFAST

Sunday - November 16 - 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

Adults - \$8.00 Children 5-12 years - \$4.00 4 years and under – Free

French toast, eggs, sausage, coffee cake, beverages



Thanksgiving Basket Food Collection







October 19 cans of green beans, cans of corn

October 26 boxes of stuffing (like Stove Top) and

jars of gravy

November 2 dessert mixes (like brownies, cake

mixes, or cookie mixes) and cans of

icing

November 9 cans of cranberry sauce and boxes of

corn muffin mix

November 16 boxes of instant mashed potatoes or

5-pound bag of fresh potatoes, canned

or fresh yams

November 23 turkeys or hams

To make a cash donation instead, please make your check payable to **Strongsville United Church of Christ** and on the memo line write **Thanksgiving Basket**.

All Financial Donations Accepted \$20 covers a turkey or ham \$40 covers a whole basket

Thank you for your support.

CHURCH FUNDRAISING

In an effort to better understand and coordinate all church fundraising activities/events, a Calendar is being developed by the Official Board. In support of this effort, all boards, committees or groups planning a fundraising event in 2015 are asked to submit a list of months and dates to the Official Board by November 25.

If you have any questions pertaining to this request, please contact Joyce Reed.



TRUSTEES MEETING

The Trustees will meet on Sunday, November 2, 2014, following the 9:45 a.m. Traditional Worship Service.

200TH ANNIVERSARY COOKBOOK

As part of our church's 200th anniversary In 2017, we will be printing a new, one-of-a-kind . . . cookbook! We would like to include old recipes passed down through generations from your families and friends.



Also we want any new recipes you are currently loving! Please submit all recipes in an envelope with your name and phone number to Marty Winch, Dianne Maringer, or place under the church office door. Thank you.

THE THRIFT SHOP

Remember, the Thrift Shop will be open during the Turkey dinner on Saturday, November 1. Stop in and check out our special "Turkey Dinner" sales.

During November we will have special sales. We will also be selling Christmas items including holiday clothing, Christmas décor, holiday crafts, and Christmas cards. Check out the Thrift Shop before shopping elsewhere for holiday items.

The shop will not be open on Thanksgiving Day—Thursday, November 27, 2014.



Our flower chart is expanded to accommodate multiple vases on Sunday morning. To provide a vase (or more) on a Sunday that you previously thought was taken,

please write your name by the date you want on the revised chart in Pilgrim Hall. Then take an Altar Flowers form and follow the instructions for providing bulletin information and payment. If you provide flowers and only attend the 9:45 service, please take your flowers with you when you leave after the 9:45 service. Thank you to all who provide altar flowers.

MARRIAGE

Our congratulations to Virginia (McKenzie) and William Basenback, who were married on October 11, 2014, in our sanctuary!



FROM OUR MUSIC COMMITTEE

Andrew Purdum has resigned as Music Director. We thank him for his six and a half years of service. During the next few weeks, our Music Ministry will be reorganized. If you have suggestions or would like to be part of one of the groups, please speak to a Music Committee member: Pastor Becky, Elena Taylor, Barb Fraunfelder, Ken Mehalko, Ingrid Dickson, Rob Stephan or Pam Keenen.

CHURCH MUSIC REHEARSALS

Wednesday Evening

Praise Band – 8:00 to 9:30 p.m.

Thursday Evening

Children's Choir – 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. Children's Band – 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. Bell Choir for Beginners – 6:45 p.m. Bell Choir for All – 7:05 to 8:00 p.m. Chancel Choir – 8:00 to 9:30 p.m.



"WHO AM I?"

This group of people . . .

Appoints the members of the auditing/nominating committees of the church.

Visualizes the entire task of the church.

Gives guidance and counsel to various groups within the church.

Helps to initiate plans, programs and goals for the general welfare of the church.

Fills vacant elected and appointed offices.

Is made up of representatives from the various Boards, Committees and Groups within the church.

Reviews the Constitution of the Church every four years or as needed, recommending changes which are presented to the congregation at the Annual Meeting.

Who Am I?

October's answer to "Who Am I?" is the Diaconate.

OUR PRAYER LIST

Hospitals do not provide names of members who are patients. If you or a family member would like a visit, please call the church at (440) 238-6697.

Long-Term Care or Homebound Members: Janet Kato at Western Reserve Masonic Community in Medina, Betty Kovach at Parkside Villa, Debbie Krause, Connie Rebar, Erla Mae Schultz at Medina Village

Church Family: Denise Bell, Marie Bury at Parkside Villa, Nancy Cochran, Dan Davis, Dolores Matchett, Barbara Morgan, Betty Yarnell

Extended Church Family: Bob Allwood (brother-in-law of Dale Hawk), Marianne Allwood (niece of Dale Hawk), Don Antos (friend of Judy Carte), June Brewer (niece of Ed Powers), Ryan Brubeck, Audrey Curry (mother of Pam Keenen), Zachary Crouse (grandson of Barbara Morgan), Rebecca Deeb (Goddaughter of Lora Rung), Victor DiChiro (father-in-law of Rob Wentz), Pam Doubell (friend of Sue Gigliotti), Donna Fargo (mother of Sally Herzog), Ruth Fraley (relative of the Jannsohn family), Irene Hagemeier (niece of Betty Craig), Phyllis Keenen (mother of Bruce), Christine Knudsen (friend of Lora Rung), Pat Masuga (mother of Dan), Barbara Sommers (mother of Sheri Martin), Tom Studer (brother of Jim), Trudie Taylor (sister of Karen Morgan), Edward Taylor (brother-in-law of Karen Morgan), Bob Tomko (cousin of Ed Sobek), Donna Wadden (friend of Gayle Sperber), Marilyn Woodward (mother of David and Carol)

THANK YOU

Dear church friends.

Thank you for the cards, prayers and concerns during my recent illness. I appreciated them all very much.

Nancy Cochran

MISSION AND OUTREACH COMMITTEE

A beautiful quilt, handmade by Ha Bennett, will be raffled off on Sunday, November 16. Proceeds from ticket sales will be used by the Mission and Outreach Committee (of which Ha is a member) for a variety of programs we are supporting in mission work locally and globally. Raffle tickets prices are \$10 for one and \$15 for two, and they are available from members of the Committee: Kelly Bickley, Lora Rung, Elizabeth Snook, and Pastor Becky. Tickets are also available in the Church Office. The queen-size quilt will be on display each Sunday morning.

The next meeting of the Mission and Outreach Committee is Tuesday, November 4, at 6:30 p.m. at the church.

STEEPLE LIGHTING

To light the steeple for a week, the minimum donation is \$5.00. Information and donation forms are on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall. Multiple donations for the same week will be accepted.

Week of October 5, 2014

In Memory of Jiggs Graves on His 100th Birthday, October 9 Dan and Roberta Carpenter

Happy 6th Birthday, Luke, on September 30 Love, Mom, Dad and Nicole

Congratulations to My Grandson
Cory Routch and His Wife Kelsea on Their Wedding
on Saturday, October 4, 2014 in Indiana—
Love and prayers to you both
Love, Banny

Week of October 12, 2014

Happy 15th Birthday on October 16 to Samantha Wentz With love, Grammy

> In Honor of Our New 50-Year Members, Joan Beckwith and Barb Fraunfelder

Week of October 19, 2014

Happy Birthday to Kristina Craig on October 22
With love, Grammy

Week of October 26, 2014

Happy Anniversary to Tracey and Natalia Hill on October 29, and Happy Birthday to Gabe Sauter on October 31 With love, Grammy

Thank you to all who light our steeple!



WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP

Women's Fellowship will meet on Wednesday, November 5, at 10:00 a.m. in the Parlor. The program will be election of new officers and discussing meeting ideas for 2015. Devotions will be led by Barbara Bridle, who is also the hostess. Please bring your own lunch; coffee, tea, and dessert will be provided. As always, all ladies are welcome.

CANDY SCHEDULE

Make 9:00 a.m. November 17, 19 Package 10:30 a.m. November 21

Sell after November 30, December 7

Traditional Service

Candy will be sold after the Traditional Service during coffee Hour on November 30 and December 7. **No candy will be sold before those dates, and no advance orders will be taken!**

BUDGETS

Attention:

Board/Committee Treasurers and Chairpersons

We're approaching the end of the year, and it's time to take a look at your Board/Committee's budget for 2014, update it, and begin to prepare your budget for 2015.

I will again compile all the budgets for each board/committee and set them up in a uniform format. I sent an email to each Chairperson and Treasurer. However, if you do not receive an email, please contact me—bfraunfelder@ameritech.net or 440-331-3673. I may not have correct contact information for your organization.

Here are the Boards/Committees involved:

Christian Education
Organ Restoration Committee
Diaconate
Stewardship
Endowment Fund and Memorial Fund
Sunday School
Mission and Outreach
Thrift Shop
Music Committee
Women's Fellowship
Official Board
Trustees
Youth Group

Thank you and please contact me with any questions or concerns.

Barb Fraunfelder Financial Secretary

FROM OUR FINANCIAL SECRETARY Recycling News

The River Valley Paper Company picked up **6,610 lbs. of recycled material in August.** We received \$25 per ton for a total payment of **\$82.63**.

THANK YOU for continuing to recycle. As most of you may know, we collect newspapers, office and school paper, phonebooks, magazines, catalogs, brown paper bags, mail, hard and soft bound books, and cardboard. (Please collapse boxes before placing them in the recycling bin.)

FUN FACTS – Published by River Valley Paper Company (and posted on our Pilgrim Hall bulletin board):

| | AUGUST 2014 |
|--------------------------|----------------------------|
| | Our 6,610 lbs. of recycled |
| WE SAVED: | paper saved: |
| Trees | 56.19 |
| Pounds of CO2 | 826.25 |
| Cubic yards | 10.91 |
| of landfill space | 10.91 |
| Gallons of water | 23,135.00 |
| Kilowatts of electricity | 13,50.50 |
| Homes heated | 2.24 |
| for 6 months | 3.31 |
| Pounds of air pollutants | 198.30 |

Did you know? It takes 7 days for a recycled newspaper to come back as a newspaper again.

THANK YOU for RECYCLING!!!

Barb Fraunfelder

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Help with the Turkey Dinner on November 1
See the signup sheet on the bulletin board
in Pilgrim Hall.

Make Candy with Women's Fellowship See this page 6.

For the Holiday Open House on November 23— Serve in the Kitchen, Be a Greeter, and Be in the Live Nativity

See the sign-up sheets in on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall.

SHOW TICKETS

Linda Plain has tickets to see *Dirty Dancing* at Playhouse Square on Sunday, March 22, 2015, for the 1:00 P.M. Matinee Show. Those interested can email her at lindaplain416@aol.com or call her at (440) 668-4848.

ORGAN RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT October 2014

The third phase of restoration, which involved rebuilding the Choir division of the organ, is now complete. Some additional work involving the air reservoir system was also performed during this phase to save money. This work was necessary for the organ's proper performance. The organ has had this problem since its initial installation 45 years ago. The deficiency in the air supply system was not discovered until after the second phase of restoration was completed. You may hear a random "cipher" for the next month or so until all of the new components settle in and all of the dust is purged from the chests.

The committee is, as always, very grateful to the congregation for their continuing donations to the restoration of our pipe organ. We plan to continue holding our pancake breakfasts twice a year, as they are very worthwhile fundraisers. After all, who doesn't like pancakes? The clambake dinner took place on October 18, and we thank all participants of this event who bought tickets and helped put on the event. Special thanks to Pastor Becky and Jack for holding the event at their house.

Since the ORC is only one committee within the church that is looking for available funds for their projects, we understand the need for other groups within the church to fund raise for their projects. Please support those other worthwhile projects as well as the ORC's. It may take a little longer till we start the fourth phase of restoration, but we are committed to completing the organ restoration that our congregation approved. We may add other fun fundraising events, as scheduling permits; but again, we are sensitive to other groups that have more immediate fund-raising goals.

Respectfully submitted, James R. Heinrich

ORC PANCAKE BREAKFAST

A big Thank You to everyone who supported the ORC Pancake Breakfast. We hope you enjoyed your hearty breakfast hot off the griddle! These breakfasts are a true team effort. Our volunteers are the best, and we really have a great time together! Our profit was \$862.00. Heartfelt thanks to the September 28, 2014, Pancake Breakfast volunteer superstars:

Ted Bickley, Dan Davis, Judy Gaumer, Tom Gaumer, Jim Heinrich, Sharon Heinrich, Aimée Jannsohn, Charles Jannsohn, Nina Jannsohn, Irene Joyce, Jim Joyce, Bruce Keenen, Pam Keenen, Sarah Keenen, John Maringer, Dan Masuga, Roy Merkle, Sharon Metivier, Allen Mihlack, Michele Mihlack, Sandy O'Shea, Clay Williams

Strongsville UCC

HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE AND LIVE NATIVITY Sunday, November 23, 2014 5:00 to 8:00 P.M.

Live Nativity with Live Animals, Music, and Refreshments!

BLUE CHRISTMAS Friday, December 19, 2014, at 7:30 p.m. at Strongsville UCC

A worship service of remembrance and hope, remembering those who have passed away, while seeking hope for all of us as we enter this Christmas season.

You are not alone . . . we welcome you. Come, join in fellowship with us.

2015 ANNUAL ALL-FAMILY CHURCH WINTER RETREAT AT PILGRIM HALLS

Mark your calendars now (only 3 months away!) for the 2015 Winter Retreat at Pilgrim Hills on President's Day weekend: February 13, 14 and 15. Pilgrim Hills is under new management, but Jeff is still running the camp; and there will be very little change, if any, in our retreat experience. The sign-up sheet will be hung on the Pilgrim Hall bulletin board around Christmas. Please contact Charles or Aimée Jannsohn if you have any questions, concerns, suggestions or ideas.

In preparation for a new game at the Winter Retreat (after 2 consecutive years, "The Best Game" will be sent to the bench), we have prepared a 50-question survey in which **ANYONE CAN PARTICIPATE**. You don't need to be a regular church retreat goer, and it's OK if you've never even attended the retreat. (But if you've never gone, shouldn't you be asking yourself, "Why not?")

For each question on the survey, just give the first answer that pops into your head. For example, when the survey asks you to name a church organist, it can be any organist past or present. We are not asking you to name the current person in each position, but if that is the first answer you think of, by all means, write it down. There are no right or wrong answers. Don't overthink it, just jot down whatever answer you think best fits the category. After you complete it, please give to Charles or Aimée Jannsohn. Or you can fill it out and e-mail it to us at jannsohn@cox.net. There will also be extra copies on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall for people to fill out. We're doing this now before we get too busy with the holidays. Won't you please do us a favor and take 10 minutes to quickly fill out our fun little survey on the next page? It would be much appreciated.

2015 RETREAT GAME SURVEY QUESTIONS 25) CHURCH 50-YEAR MEMBER: 1) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME BETTY: 26) CHURCH TREASURER / FINANCIAL SEC. 2) CHURCH DINNER: 27) CHURCH RETREAT GAME / ACTIVITY: 3) CHURCH FUNDRAISER: 28) CHURCH RETREAT LOAF: 4) CHURCH THRIFT SHOP WORKER: 29) CHURCH CLUB OR GROUP: 5) CHURCH CHOIR DIRECTOR: **30) CHURCH RETREAT COORDINATOR:** 31) CHURCH PICNIC ACTIVITY: 6) CHURCH CHOIR MEMBER: 32) CHURCH RETREAT BUILDING: 7) CHURCH SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHER: 33) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME BILL: 8) CHURCH ROOM / AREA: 34) CHURCH BELL CHOIR MEMBER: 9) CHURCH SET OF TWINS: 35) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME DON: 10) CHURCH MINISTER / PASTOR: 36) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME BARB: 11) CHURCH SECRETARY: 37) CHURCH PART OF WORSHIP SERVICE: 12) CHURCH COMMITTEE: 38) CHURCH FAVORITE HYMN: 13) CHURCH BOARD: 39) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME JIM: **40) CHURCH MEMBER FIRST NAME SARAH:** 14) CHURCH CONFIRMATION TEACHER: 41) CHURCH TALENT SHOW ACT: 15) CHURCH PART OF THE SANCTUARY: **42) CHURCH EASTER-TIME EVENT:** 16) CHURCH MIDDLE-ROOM WORKER: 43) CHURCH BETTY CRAIG RELATIVE: 17) CHURCH PIE-ROOM WORKER: 44) CHURCH DEFUNCT ACTIVITY: 18) CHURCH PART OF PILGRIM HALL: 45) CHURCH ADULT EDUCATION ACTIVITY: 19) CHURCH GARAGE SALE WORKER: **46) CHURCH YOUTH GROUP ACTIVITY: 20) CHURCH FAVORITE CHRISTMAS EVENT:** 47) CHURCH BOOK OF THE BIBLE: 21) CHURCH BOX-LUNCH AUCTIONEER: 48) CHURCH OFFICER POSITION (TITLE): 22) CHURCH SUNDAY SERVICE JOB / DUTY: 49) CHURCH DIACONATE JOB: 50) CHURCH PART OF THE NEWSLETTER: 23) CHURCH ORGANIST: 24) CHURCH FAMILY: **BONUS: NAME ANOTHER LOCAL UCC CHURCH:**

ECUMENICAL THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE Wednesday - November 26, 2014 - 7:30 p.m. First Lutheran Church

19419 Royalton Road Strongsville, Ohio 44149 An Ecumenical Choir will be formed. Please watch bulletins for more information.

